

January 9, 1998

John Lindberg, MD Medical Director Washington State Medicare Part B 1301 Fifth Ave., Suite 1300 Seattle, WA 98101-2610 http://www.lynxmed.com
Corporate Office
16325 SE 30th Place, Gutte 200
Bellavia, WA 98007-6595
Telephone 425/841-4451
Tell-Free 800/767-5969
Admin Fex 425/562-4860
lowa Office
3510 Kinball Avegue, Suite F
Waterloo, IA 80702
Telephone 318/232-3356

Totalax 319/232-3588

Dear John:

The purpose of this letter is to gain clarification on the Medicare rules for coding the history component, specifically the HPI and ROS sections, of evaluation and management services. On December 16, 1997 our manager of QI and Education, Candace Shaeffer, had the opportunity to attend your presentation on Fraud and Abuse and HCFA Documentation Guidelines at Northwest Hospital. In response to a question about coding the History component she understood you to say that "information for coding the ROS may be pulled from the HPI but a single statement cannot be used for credit in both areas."

This statement is contrary to my understanding, namely, that a single statement may be used in both areas negating the need for a physician to repeat himself or herself. In addition, if a notation is made in the HPI section it follows logically that the system relating to the HPI question was reviewed and should be given credit in the ROS. For example, in documenting an BD encounter for a patient presenting with abdominal pain: documentation of the patient's nausea could be used as an "Associated Sign and Symptom" for credit in the HPI section and also in "Gastrointestinal" for credit in the ROS section.

Your clarification on this issue will be much appreciated. Thanks in advance for your attention to this question.

Sincerely.

Marona. Smith

Mason A. Smith. MD, FACEP President/CEO

ЛH

Candace Shattler, RN, MBA, Manager of Coding Quality Improvement/Education Christy A. Martin, Vice President of Coding Operations



Medicare Transamerica Occidental Life Insurance Company Payment Safeguard Administrator

JOHN H. LINDBERG, M.D. Carrier Medical Director 1301 Fifth Avenue, Ste. 1300 Seattle, WA 98101-1610 Telephone (306) 441-4811

January 29, 1998

Mason A. Smith, MD, FACEP President/CEO Lynx Medical Systems, Inc. 15325 SE 30th Piace, Suite 200 Bellevus, WA 98007-6595

Dear Mason,

Thank you for your latter of January 9, 1998, regarding documentation of B&M services.

You are correct. It is not necessary to mention an item of history twice in order to meet the guidelines for Review of Systems. Repetition of information or data is not required as long as it is appropriately referred to. Once should be enough.

Sincerely,

John H. Lindberg, MD Medical Director

JHL:mpk

Refer to: FARD-042



DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES

Health Care Financing Administration

7500 SECURITY BOULEVARD BALTIMORE MD 21244-1850

APR 2'4 1998

Mason A. Smith, M.D., FACEP President/CEO Lynx Medical Systems, Inc. 15325 SE 30th Place, Suite 200 Bellevue, Washington 98007-6595

Dear Dr. Smith:

I am responding to your letter asking for clarification to the history component of the Evaluation and Management (E/M) Documentation Guidelines. You ask if a single statement may be used in the history of present illness (HPI) and still be counted in the review of systems (ROS) without actually being written twice, i.e., in both areas. You copied a letter from Dr. John Lindberg, our Part B Medicare Medical Director in Washington which clarifies this for you.

We agree with Dr. Lindberg that it is not necessary to mention an item of history twice in order to meet the Documentation Guidelines requirement for the ROS. It is important that the information which is provided can be inferred accurately and appropriately by a reviewer to determine level of service and medical necessity. The Documentation Guidelines are meant to help identify which elements constitute an E/M service and not to be perceived as a burden to the physician.

I hope this information is helpful to you. Thank you for addressing your concern to me.

Sincerely.

Barton C. McCann, M.D.

Atom C. Metama MD

Executive Medical Officer